



## SEDBERGH PARISH COUNCIL AMENITIES COMMITTEE

### Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 30<sup>th</sup> June @ 7.15pm in the Council Office

#### PRESENT:

Margaret Brooks (MB), John Capstick (JC), Ed Welti (EW)

**UNABLE TO ATTEND:** Rachel Cowperthwaite (RC), Simon Arnold (SA), Steve Longlands (SL)

REF	NOTE	ACTION
001/06/21	<b>APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE</b> Rachel Cowperthwaite (RC) <b>DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST</b>	
002/06/21	<b>RESOLVED</b> it be noted that no member declared any interests on items on the agenda. <b>MINUTES OF LAST MEETING</b>	
003/06/21	Approved. <b>MATTERS ARISING NOT ON AGENDA</b>	
004/06/21	RC raised a question via her apologies for absence - is the bench on Winder ours as it is falling to bits?	
005/06/21	RC also raised questions about supply of dog waste bins – this is a matter for SLDC.	
006/06/21	<b>BUDGET</b> Nothing to report.	
007/06/21	<b>MARKET</b> Nothing to report.	

	<b>PLAYING FIELD</b>	
008/06/21	Program on course re pitch as agreed.	
009/06/21	<b>RESOLVED</b> Discussed Weedkilling, agreed that weedkilling should include the pitch surround at a price of £285 quoted by Graham Millburn. MB to give Graham the go-ahead to proceed.	<b>MB</b>
	<b>PLAYGROUND</b>	
010/06/21	Noted that the report had been received. Need to refer to SA for further comment.	
	<b>JOSS LANE CAR PARK</b>	
011/06/21	Need to have feedback from Ian McPherson on electric charging points before can proceed with white-lining. Agreed white-lining needs to proceed as soon as possible.	
	<b>MAIN STREET TOILETS</b>	
012/06/21	New hand-driers and lights have been purchased – still awaiting installation by the electrician.	<b>SL</b>
013/06/21	<b>LOFTUS HILL CAR PARK</b>  Nothing to report.	
014/06/21	<b>BENCHES</b>  Nothing to report (though see note above in Matters Arising).	
015/06/21	<b>BOWLING</b>  Nothing to report.	
	<b>STREET LIGHTS</b>	
016/06/21	Need a report from SL	<b>SL</b>
	<b>HANDY PERSON</b>	
017/06/21	<b>RESOLVED</b> once the Covid restrictions are scaled back the activities of the Handy Person need to be re-prioritised away from the market back to the other activities.	<b>MB</b>

018/06/21	<p><b>OTHER AMENITIES</b></p> <p>Ian Hutt has asked about Festive Lights for next year. Spent approx. £2000 last year. Discussed how much we should be contributing each year. Refer to full council.</p> <p><b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</b></p> <p><b>Wednesday 8<sup>th</sup> August 2021 at 7.15pm in the Council Offices</b></p> <p><b>Meeting closed at 7:45 pm</b></p> <p><b>Signature of Chairman .....</b></p> <p><b>Date .....</b></p>	
-----------	---	--